






hunting took root even as his organizational and 
leadership skills blossomed. Over 
those decades he enjoyed a variety 
of accomplishments that directly 
impacted the archery and bowhunt-
ing communities. These included: 
Wing Archery Advisory Represen-
tative, Director, Pope & Young 
Club,  Hunting Editor, Bowhunter 
Magazine,  Contributor, Profes-
sional Bowhunters Society Maga-
zine,  Founder/President Bighorn 
Bowhunting Co., Makers of Custom 
Bows,  President, Pope & Young 
Club,  Author of the Book, Instic-
tive Shooting, 75,000 Copies, 
reprinted 6 times and published in 3 
foreign languages, plus english.
While President of the Pope and 

Young Club, Fred led the reorga-
nization effort that resulted in the 
establishment of a permanent home in Chatfield, Min-
nesota. He oversaw the purchase of the Club’s current 
headquarters and museum facility, as well as the pur-
chase and eventual relocation of the Seattle-based Glenn 
St. Charles Museum to Minnesota. Under Fred’s direc-
tion, the Pope and Young Club became financially stable, 
advancing from a hunting club operating in the red to a 
club with more than $1 million in banked assets. Today 
P&Y is widely recognized as one of the nation’s most 
prestigious pro-hunting and pro-conservation organiza-
tions.

An excellent writer, 
Fred has published 
more than 500 articles 
for a variety of state 
and national publica-
tions during the past 
35 years. These include 
Bowhunter, Traditional 
Bowhunter Maga-
zine, Field & Stream, 
Sports Afield, Pe-
tersen’s Hunting, and             
Petersen’s   Bowhunt-
ing, plus others. Fred fol-

lowed the success of his best-selling Instinctive Shooting 
(1986) with two other widely acclaimed books: Instinc-
tive Shooting II (1991) and Stalking and Still-Hunting 
(1998). The former book sold 35,000 copies and was 
reprinted 4 times, while the latter sold 25,000 copies. 
Fred also produced a complementary video, Instinctive 
Shooting (1991), with some 15,000 copies in circulation. 
He currently serves as Shooting Editor of Traditional 
Bowhunter Magazine.

In 1999, Fred was a founding director of Compton 
Traditional Bowhunters and two 
years later was elected President of 
the traditional organization which 
currently has 1,200 members across 
North America. He also organized 
the Compton Traditional Rendez-
vous, which has become one of the 
world’s largest archery events. The 
annual Michigan-based gathering 
recently attracted more than 7,000 
interested and enthusiastic indi-
viduals.
During the past half century, 

Fred bowhunted in 32 states and 
9 Canadian provinces, as well as 2 
African countries, harvesting 19 
separate species of big game. Trav-
eling widely, Fred has routinely 
presented shooting and bowhunting 
seminars for decades; he also has 

been a regular guest speaker at state and local bowhunt-
ing banquets throughout North America. Since 2000, he 
has presented annual Shooting/Tuning Schools at Black 
Widow Bow Co. in Nixa, Missouri.
A visionary archer, bowhunter, and leader who possess-

es an obvious sense of history and a deep appreciation for 
the pioneers of our sport, Fred himself has long served as 
an articulate and tireless ambassador, earning his rightful 
place beside the men and women previously recognized 
for their own service and contributions. 

William “Chief” Compton
Contributor to the Sport

William John Compton was born September 28, 1863 
in Flint, Michigan but at the age of seven, his family 
moved to Norfolk, Nebraska, where the young Will lived 
among the Sioux Indians. 
From the Sioux he learned 
the ways of making bows 
and arrows, and of hunt-
ing with these weapons. 
He also gained much wis-
dom and learned humility, 
traits that would influence 
his pattern of life for many 
years to come.
In September of 1877, at 

the age of 14, he shot his 
first deer. Later that same 
year he took another deer 
with his bow. In the next 
few years Will would take 
up to 20 deer, four ante-
lope, two elk and a bison, 


